
From: Pitts, Ted
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 12/15/2011 8:42:23 AM
Subject: FW: Jasper Ocean Terminal

From: Andrew Patrick [mailto:andy@andypatrick.org]
Sent: Wednesday, December 14, 2011 8:37 PM
To: The Ericksons
Cc: Pitts, Ted
Subject: Re: Jasper Ocean Terminal

Ted,

Could you please forward the JPO report to me as well. I am also interested in meeting. Maybe we could 
schedule a meeting our first week back in January.

Best Regards,

Andy

On Dec 14, 2011, at 8:23 PM, The Ericksons wrote:

Hi Ted,
I am very concerned about this and will happily meet to hear what is being done.
Just let me know where & when and I will try to get other interested members to attend.

Thanks & Merry Christmas,
Shannon

From: Pitts, Ted [mailto:TedPitts@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, December 13, 2011 2:25 PM
To: The Ericksons
Cc: Veldran, Katherine; Godfrey, Rob
Subject: Jasper Ocean Terminal

Shannon,

I saw the email you sent Rob where you had some pretty strong thoughts about SHEP killing the JOT. I am willing to 
meet with you and the delegations from the area to discuss the topic if there is an interest.

We are committed to Jasper. We can work together on a solution.

Attached is the white paper the JPO put out earlier this year for your review. .

Let me know if you want to take me up on my offer to meet.

Ted
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